FEED

FORT FRANCES POWER CORPORATION

November 23, 2011

Ontario Energy Board:

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Re: Fort Frances Power Corporation
EB-2011-0146 - Request For Filing Extension of 2012 IRM Application

Dear Ms. Walli:

Fort Frances Power Corporation (FFPC) would like to inform the Ontario Energy Board that it
will not be able to meet its 2012 IRM Application Filing Deadline of November 25, 2011 and is
respectfully requesting a two-week filing extension until December 9, 2011. FFPC’s Rates
Consultant had to unexpectedly adjust his schedule to accommodate attendance of settlement
conferences as scheduled by the Board. This filing extension would allow FFPC sufficient time
to complete an accurate and quality submission.

Should you require additional information or clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me.

On behalf of the Fort Frances Power Corporation I thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully Submitted By:

ey

Joerg Ruppenstein
President & CEO

320 Portage Avenue, Fort Frances, Ontario P9A 379 Phone: 807-274-9291 Fax: 807-274-9375 email:ffpc@fort-frances.com



